CABINET
SPECIAL MEETING
31st May, 2005

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.32 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Maureen Lea, Mann and Warmisham
(In the absence of the Lead Members for Planning and Customer and Support Services their Executive Support Members - respectively - Councillors McIntyre and Devine - attended).

140.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillorsn Antrobus and Hinds.

141.
STOCK OPTIONS APPRAISAL AND RECOMMENDED INVESTMENT STRATEGY FOR COUNCIL-OWNED HOMES

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, submitted a report in respect of the Stock Options Appraisal and recommended Investment Strategy for Council-owned Homes.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the conclusion from the Stock Options Appraisal for all Council-owned homes in the City be noted.




(2) THAT the feedback from tenants, and their preferred investment options, be noted.




(3) THAT the recommended Investment Strategy for the Housing Options Steering Group be approved.




(4) THAT the conclusions of the Options Appraisal report from Price Waterhouse Coopers be noted and approved for submission to H.M. Government for ‘sign off’.




(5) THAT the arrangements and costs for delivery of the Investment Strategy be noted.




(6) THAT the steps and milestones for implementing the Investment Strategy be noted.




(7) THAT the Lead Member for Housing be given responsibility for the submission of a ‘fit for purpose’ Housing Revenue Account Business Plan to H.M. Government for formal assessment, based on the recommended Investment Strategy.

142.
CONSULTATION ON THE FUTURE OF THE COUNCIL-OWNED SHELTERED HOUSING STOCK 

Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Housing, submitted a report in respect of consultation on the future of the Council-owned Sheltered Housing Stock in the City.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recent findings of the Stock Options Appraisal of sheltered accommodation in the City be noted.




(2) THAT the work undertaken to collate information from historical studies and key reports on sheltered housing in the City, along with the recent work undertaken to assess each sheltered housing scheme (using a recognised appraisal tool as a framework), be noted.




(3) THAT the conclusions in respect of, and recommendations for, each sheltered housing scheme, and its possible future use as housing for older persons, be noted.




(4) THAT the process of consultation with customers, on the possible future use of each sheltered housing scheme as housing for older persons (with reference to the recommendations set out in the report), be approved.
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